
Silas H. Shepherd Lodge of Research #1843 

Brethren,  

 
Our first meeting for 
2017 is March 11th at 
Lake Geneva Lodge.  It 
came up very quickly and 
I apologize that I didn't 
get my message out soon-
er.  I'm excited for our 
first meeting, since it will 
be my first time opening 
and closing a lodge as 
Master.  Also we have a 
few papers already sub-
mitted for presentation, 
so I look forward to our 
usual intellectual conver-
sation.  So far 2017 for 
me personally has started 
off with some challenges 
both professionally and 
personally.  I am so glad 
to have gone through the 
Blue Lodge and York 
Rite degrees since the 
lessons taught there gave 
me instruction on how to 
get through some trying 
times.   

One of the most im-
portant lessons was that 
of silence and circum-
spection.  Sometimes it is 
better to listen and say 
nothing at all than get 
involved in matters that 
aren't important.  My du-
ty and honor as a Sir 

Knight also taught me to 
always tell the truth and 
do what is right to help 
others.   

I hope and wish that more 
people would take to heart 
the teachings of Masonry 
to make the world a better 
place as I know we do. 

So whether March is com-
ing in like a lion or a lamb 
we will persevere as Silas 
Shepherd Lodge of Re-
search #1843 for the ensu-
ing Masonic year.  Thank 
you to all of the brethren 
for your help and support 
of me. 

Sincerely and Fraternally, 

Zachary J. Schmidt 

Worshipful Master 

 

 

 

Master’s Message: 

2017 Officers: 

Worshipful Master:  
Zachary J. Schmidt 
414.430.4097  

Senior Warden:  
Thomas O’Conner Ryan 
414.840.5988  

Junior Warden:  
Francis X. McKenna, PM 
262.893.1106  

Secretary/Treasurer: 
Khristian E. Kay, PM 
262.391.5716                    
doc@mrkay.org  

Senior Deacon: 
Eugene Marcus, PM 
414.828.3398  

Junior Deacon: 
Joshua J. Bartz 
262.366.9723  

Chaplain:  
Eugene Marcus, PM 

262.695.2082  

Tyler:  
James C. Robert 

414.332.8247  

Trustee 2015-2017:  
Khristian E. Kay, PM 
262.391.5716                     

Trustee 2016-2018:  
Francis X. McKenna, PM 
.262.893.1106  

Trustee 2017-2019:  
John F. Wackmann III, PM 
262.424.6993  

1 ST  QUARTER—2017 

Whatsoever light I have, I shall share with others—Plato 

WM Zachary J. Schmidt 

mailto:doc@mrkay.org
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The December 2016 
Stated Meeting was held 
in the Henry L. Palmer 
Lodge #301 in Wau-
watosa, WI 53222 on 
December 3rd , 2016.   

Officers Present 
WM  John F. Wackman III
    
SW  Homer Armogost, pro 
temp   
JW Zachary Schmidt 
SD Thomas O. Ryan  
JD Francis X. McKenna, PM  
Sec’y  Khristian E. Kay, PM 
Chaplain  Eugene Marcus, 
PM    
Tyler Dennis Wilson 

 
One Brother was assem-
bled on the sidelines 
 
WM Wackman called 
the meeting to order at 
10:10 AM and posted the 
Tyler.  The lodge was 
opened for the regular 
dispatch of business in 
the Master Mason de-
gree.   WM Wackman 
led the brethren in the 
Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
WM Wackman extended 
a hearty welcome and 
requested that each stand 
and introduce themselves 
along with their lodge 
affiliations.   He then 
explained the purpose 
and process of Silas 
Shepherd Lodge as a 
lodge of research. WM 
Wackman further ex-
plained that all members 
had received a copy of 
the minutes of the stated 
meeting of September 
10, 2016 within the 4th  
Quarter Trestleboard.  
WM Wackman accepted 

the minutes as distrib-
uted. He then asked if 
there were petitions 
and there were none 
upon the secretary’s 
desk. 

Sickness and Distress 
 
None were brought to 
the lodge’s attention. 
 
Reports 

Secretary Kay reported 
that a Silas Shepherd 
presentation was made 
at Horicon-Neosho 
lodge on the 47th Prob-
lem of Euclid and was 
received very well.   
 
Communications 
 
A communication was 
received from the 
Grand Lodge of Wis-
consin one bringing 
attention to the expul-
sion from the Grand 
Lodge of Richard W. 
Marx formerly of Fron-
tier-Badger Lodge #45. 
 
He then called upon 
Secretary Kay for the 
Treasurer’s Report, and 
Membership Reports.   
 
The Treasurer’s Report 
- Secretary Kay report-
ed that Income in the 
period was $75.00 and 
expenses were $904.92 
resulting in a decrease 
of $330.24.   Expenses 
during the period in-
cluded the printing and 
postage for Trestle-
boards, and dues notic-
es and $150 to WBro. 

John Wackman’s AC 
travel, $307.92 for PM 
Apron.  The closing 
balance in the checking 
account is $830.23.  
The current CD value 
is $3,267.26 which in-
cludes the 2015 interest 
earned of $73.45.  The 
total of cash assets is 
$4,097.49. 

The Membership Re-
port based on MORI as 
of December 3, 2016 
has a current member-
ship of 136   The Sec-
retary sent out a com-
munication to the 
members owing dues 
with the Trestleboard 
in December.    
 
Old Business 
 
 
New Business 
 
WM Wackman called 
for nominations for of-
ficers for 2017 Bro. 
Zachary Schmidt was 
nominated for WM, 
Tom Ryan for SW, 
Bro. Frank McKenna 
for JW WB Kay for 
Secretary/Treasurer 
and WB John Wack-
man II for trustee for 
2017-2019. WB Frank 
made a motion we vote 
per slate seconded by 
Bro. Homer Armogost. 
The vote was unani-
mous. 
 
WM Wackman called 
the lodge informal and 
proceeded with an in-
stallation of the Elected 

March’s meeting will be 
held on March 11th (the 

second Saturday) 
Geneva Lodge No. 44 

335 S. Lake Shore Drive 
Lake Geneva, WI 53147 

 
 
 

 

Minutes of December 3rd, 2016 

Silas H. Shepherd, ca. 1920s 
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officers. 
 
WB Marcus made the 
proclamation.  
 
WM Schmidt called the 
lodge back to labor WB 
Frank made a motion 
that we adopt the 2017 
budget and seconded 
by WB Wackman and 
voted unanimously. 
and asked for presenta-
tions and called the 
lodge to be informal for 
the presentation of pa-
pers and discussion.  
 
Presentations 
 
Br. Ryan  presented a 
paper on St. John’s 
Day. 
 
WBro Kay presented a 
paper on the Hiramic 
legend written by Br. 
Connelly. 
 
Bro Pronett requested 
printed papers to be 
handed out at meetings 
due to peole not being 
able to hear well. 
 
Labor was resumed in 
the Master Mason’s 
Degree.     
 

There being no further 
business the lodge was 
closed and the Tyler 
cheerfully surrendered 
the instrument of his 
office at 11:22 AM. 
 
 

Minutes (continued) 

June 10, 2017 10 AM  
 

West Bend Lodge #138 
301 N. University Dr. 
West Bend, WI 53147  

 
 

September 9, 2017 10 
AM  

Unity Lodge No. 367 
4320 Washington Road, 

Kenosha, WI  
53144-4250  

March 11, 2017 10 AM  
 

Geneva Lodge No. 44 
335 S. Lake Shore Drive 
Lake Geneva, WI 53147 

 

2017 Stated Meetings 
Annual Meeting 

December 9, 2017 10 AM 
Oconomowoc/Hartland 

Lodge No. 42 
3 Pillars - 375 Highway 67 

Dousman, WI 53118  

Silas H. Shepherd Auto Emblem 
 
In efforts to promote our lodge we had auto-emblems made. 
These are the standard die-cast metal 2 3/4” emblems. They 
attach by double sided tape, and are great for those who like to 
show their Masonic affiliations. 

 

The emblems are $5.00 and can be purchased at our meetings 
or by contacting our Brother Secretary: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Khristian E. Kay 

secretary@silasshepherd.org 

262.391.5716 



Dues notices have gone out with this trestleboard. Some of you are currently in 
arrears. Please rectify this as soon as you are able so we may have an accurate 
accounting. If you have found yourself in financial difficulties please contact our 
Brother Secretary and we can make arrangements. 
 
This Trestleboard is our means of getting the message out to our brothers your 
input and participation is vital to our organization, if you have upcoming de-
grees, events or other information you would like to include in this Trestleboard 
contact: 
 
Khristian E. Kay, PM 
Secretary 
secretary@silasshepherd.org 
262.391.5716 

Silas H. Shepherd Lodge #1843 
4315 N. 92nd St 

Wauwatosa, WI 53222 

Upcoming Events 

www.silasshepherd.org 

Send your upcom-
ing events to our 
secretary for inclu-
sion here 

    

     

     

     

     

     

     

          

          

News from the Southeast 

mailto:secretary@silasshepherd.org

